

## Calwell Communique



Phone: (02) 6142 1900 Fax: (02) 6142 1920 http://www.calwellps.act.edu.au contact@calwellps.act.edu.au P&C email: CalwellPC@y7mail.com

### Tuesday 5<sup>th</sup> June 2018

### Week 6 Term 2

| Diary Dates  |  |   |
|--|--|---|
| Wednesday<br>Thursday<br>Thursday<br>Friday<br>Monday<br>Tuesday | 6 <sup>th</sup> June<br>7 <sup>th</sup> June<br>7 <sup>th</sup> June<br>8 <sup>th</sup> June<br>11 <sup>th</sup> June<br>12 <sup>th</sup> June | Year 5 Combined ukulele band practice at Latham primary Pyjama & Crazy hair day K - 6 Rosellas & Cockatoos Kenny Koala visit K - 4 3/4KP Assembly 2.15pm Queens birthday public holiday Pyjama & Crazy hair day Magpies |

### <u>Due to the state of origin the P&C Extraordinary General Meeting has been rescheduled</u> to Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> June 7-8pm

Dear Calwell Families,

### **Extraordinary P&C Meeting**

I urge you to attend this important meeting on Thursday evening 7-8pm. The purpose of the meeting is to discuss the future of the P&C and how the activities is organises will be managed in the future if the P&C is not able to continue to operate in its current form. An detailed email was sent out earlier this week. If you require more information please contact the school.

#### **Immersion Visit**

Tomorrow the Tuggeranong Director of School Improvement, Kate Smith, and a number of other school leaders at principal or deputy principal level will be visiting the school for half a day. These immersion visits are designed for leaders to visit other schools and provide feedback about a range of areas. Members of the group will be visiting classrooms and talking with teachers and students. Liz Baker-Matterson and I will also be visiting other schools later this term to participate in similar visits. These visits provide leaders with the opportunity to see other schools in action and to receive valuable feedback in regard to school improvement.

### **Staffing News**

Last week we said farewell to Sandra Levitski who is seeking other opportunities. Luke Marsden will be taking 5/6L and stepping down from his role as an executive teacher for the remainder of the year.

#### **Thank You**

We were delighted to hear that Calwell Primary was successful in receiving most community votes for funding support from the Vikings Club Erindale. The \$300 will goes towards the new shade sail. Thank you to the families who supported us with their vote.

### Calwell Care awards to follow this week.

Linda Neeson Principal

### Crazy Hair Day/Pyjama Day



## **CHANGE OF DATE Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> June 2018**



On Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> June Parliament are hosting a Crazy Hair/Pyjama day. Students are invited to come to school in their PJ's with their hair looking crazy, bright and wacky.

Parliament will be collecting gold coin donations from students on the day, which they will use towards their fundraising efforts for the year.

Parliament will also be selling muffins and milo for \$1 each from the school canteen at recess.

### When we aren't feeling great......

Winter is definitely the cold and flu season.

So we can stop the spread of viruses and keep students and staff happy and healthy, please remember to stay home and get better, before coming to school.

## STAY HOME

- YOU HAVE A FEVER
- COUGHING, SORE THROAT
- RUNNY/STUFFY NOSE
- BODY ACHE, HEADACHE
- CHILLS, FATIGUE
- VOMITTING, DIARRHEA

STAY HYDRATED AND REST

### COVER YOUR MOUTH





Donations of second hand Track pants needed for sick bay
Sizes 5/6 & 8/9

# reb9

### **Support Your Sport**

We have FREE loyalty cards available for family members at the front office

Swipe your loyalty card every time you make a purchase at Rebel Sport and Calwell Primary School will receive a 5% credit. Join now in store or online.

You'll receive access to great member prices and other initiatives as well when you register online.

Already have a Rebel Active or Store Card? Be sure to log into your account and list our school as your preferred club.



### **GREAT FUN**

- Outdoor games and sports
- Arts & Crafts
- Playing with friends
- Great Educators
- Food and Cooking
- ★ Indoor Activities



During May we did a wide range of activities. Together we celebrated 10 birthdays with balloons and music, made new friends with 12 newpeople who joined us and explored some of our newtoys and craft items.

Some of the activities that we did together include:

#### CONSTRUCTION:

**Lego building** - we have a "Lego Creations Book". If you make something that you want to add into the book, we take a photo, print it offand add it to the book. We also have a "Lego Table" in our store room where you can store things you have made.



Marble Set - we have been exploring different ways to set up the tracks to send marbles down. There are so many different ways you can build them, so we have also been taking photos of these because and we want to document them all!

#### INDOOR FUN:

Indoor games – with the weather cooling down we have been discovering games that we can play inside such as Balloon Volleyball, Night at the Museum, Musical Chairs & Statues, Zap and more. We are always keen for more suggestions!

Craft activities - we love craft activities at before and after school care. We do a variety of different craft activities each week such as Loom Bands, Hama Beads, Colouring In, Clay creations and more. All of these can be taken home or displayed if wanted. We have string that hangs across our ceiling so we can hang the paintings and pictures created!